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Rancho Capistrano proposed Lithium storage facility 

I am completely opposed to a lithium storage facility at Rancho Capistrano in San Juan 
Capistrano. It is near a dense neighborhood atop the hill in Laguna Niguel and a major 
freeway. That land was used for many years for the public and church programs. Rick 
Warren was supposed to keep it for that reason. The City of San Juan denied it's 
development as a lithium facility. You should not have approved it. Shame on you folks 
and Rick Warren. I am a Laguna Niguel resident and am highly concerned about the 
environmental dangers of this proposed facility. You need to retract your approval and 
tell the new owners they can build in the desert far away from human life. I am an artist 
and have visited that land in Rancho Capistrano for years, it was home to many orange 
trees, bees, birds & other wildlife. Let's return it to a park. 


